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Leadership Changes at IPS 
 
After fifteen years, Mr Hsuan Owyang will step down as Chairman of the Board of 
Governors of the Institute of Policy Studies (IPS) at the end of July this year.  He will be 
succeeded by the current Director, Professor Tommy Koh.   
 
In a letter thanking Mr Owyang for his many years of service, IPS Patron, Prime Minister 
Goh Chok Tong wrote, “IPS has contributed to our efforts to build a civil society.  With a 
good grasp of national interests, you helped to set the direction for the Institute’s 
research programme, closed door discussions and programme of conferences.”  
 
The IPS Board of Governors has appointed Mr Owyang Chairman Emeritus. 
 
The Board has also constituted a search committee for a new director.  (The four 
members of the search committee are Mr Lim Siong Guan, Professor Shih Choon Fong, 
Mr Hsuan Owyang and Professor Tommy Koh.) 
 
Set up by PM Goh, IPS began operations in 1988 and had as its first director Amb Chan 
Heng Chee, Singapore’s current Ambassador to the United States.   
 
Prof Koh was director from 1991 to 1997, when he left to set up the Asia-Europe 
Foundation.  Dr Lee Tsao Yuan was Director from 1997 – 2000, after which Prof Koh 
returned for his second stint as IPS Director.  
 
The Institute of Policy Studies is a think-tank dedicated to fostering good governance in 
Singapore through strategic policy research and discussion.  It is the only think-tank in 
the nation that focuses on Singapore’s domestic developments and her external 
relations.  It takes a multi-disciplinary approach in the analysis of Singapore-centric 
issues, with an emphasis on long-term strategic thinking.  To achieve its objectives, IPS 
undertakes research projects, generates publications, and organises conferences, 
lectures, seminars, and closed-door discussions.  
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2. Letter from Mr Lim Siong Guan and Prof Shih Choon Fong to Mr Owyang 
 








